
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors Meeting Agenda 
Board of Directors’ Meeting 

Senator Inn, Augusta 
September 14th, 2022 at 9:30  am 

 
 
 

1. Call to Order 

2. Approval of the Agenda 

3. Consent Agenda: Additions, Changes or Deletions? 

a. Approval of the Minutes 

b. Administrative Reports:  

i. Finance: 

1. Financial Report - Lauren Haven 

2. Treasurer - Norm Fournier  

4. Reports & Presentations: 

a. Legislative Policy Report – Brian Hobart, Chair 

i. Legislative Update, James Cohen, Verrill Dana 

b. Administrative Report - Lauren 

c. Treasurer’s Comments - Norm Fournier 

d. Officer Reports: President Reports:  

5. Affiliate Organizational Committee Reports - recognize those in attendance or who submitted 

Information:   

a. MSA, b. MARP, c. MACCAM, d. Others 

6. Other Business 

7. Adjournment  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 
August 10, 2022, 10:00 am via Zoom 

 
 

1. Call to Order: Roll Call - Phone attendees will be requested to introduce themselves. 
 

MCCA President Steve Gorden called the meeting to order at approximately 10:00 am. Attendees announced 
themselves.  
 
 

DIRECTORS PRESENT:   
Androscoggin – Interim Admin. Clarice Proctor proxy for Comm. John Michael 
Aroostook – Comm. Norman Fournier 
Cumberland – Comm. Steve Gorden 
Hancock – Comm. William Clark 
Kennebec – Comm. George Jabar 
Knox –Comm. Sharyn Pohlman 
Lincoln – Comm. William Blodgett  
Penobscot – Comm. Peter Baldacci 
Piscataquis – Comm. Wayne Erkkinen 
Sagadahoc – Comm. Brian Hobart 
Waldo – Comm. Betty Johnson 
Washington – Comm. Chris Gardner 
York – Comm. Richard Dutremble  

DIRECTORS ABSENT: 
Androscoggin – Comm. John Michael 
Oxford – Comm. Steven Merrill 
Somerset – Comm. Newell Graf  

OTHERS PRESENT:  
Lincoln – Admin. Carrie Kipfer 
MARP – Registrar Kathleen Ayers 
MCCA Risk Pool - Manager Malcolm Ulmer 
MCCA - Admin. Lauren Haven 
MSA – Sheriff Ken Mason 
Piscataquis – Manager Mike Williams  

Verrill Dana – Lobbyists Clara McConnell and Jim Cohen 

 



 

 

 

2. Approval of the Agenda 

 

President Steve Gorden asked if there were any additions to the agenda. Comm. Hobart moved to approve the 
agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Comm. Blodgett, and the motion passed with no objections.  

 

3. Consent Agenda: Additions, Changes or Deletions? 

a. Approval of the Minutes 

b. Administrative Reports:  

i. Finance: 

1. Financial Report - Lauren Haven 

2. Treasurer - Norm Fournier  

 

President Steve Gorden requested a motion to move the consent agenda. Comm. Fournier moved to approve 

the consent agenda which included the minutes, the financial report and the Treasurer’s report. Comm. Hobart 

seconded the motion, and it was passed with no further comments. 

 

4. Reports & Presentations: 

a. Legislative Policy Report – Brian Hobart, Chair 

i. Legislative Update, James Cohen, Verrill Dana 

 

MCCA lobbyist James Cohen reported on the progress of preparations for the forum with the 

gubernatorial candidates planned for the MCCA/MSA meeting on September 14th. Questions were 

being developed and would not be announced ahead of time. Steve said attendees should be 

prepared with more questions in case time allowed for Q&A with the group. Jim said he had been 

asked to serve as moderator for the forum and accepted the role.  

 

Mr. Cohen reported on the meeting with the Maine State Police (MSP), MCCA and the Sheriffs. 

More light was shed on the history of rural patrol. It was acknowledged that there were fewer 

hours assigned to rural patrol now that more specialty units are being maintained. There have 

been changes in the workplace, number of hours worked, and programs to manage. It was not 

disputed that MSP is providing less coverage. Jim pointed out it’s important to remember where 

each group is coming from. MSP positions are not elected unlike the Sheriffs and County 

Commissioners who need to consider more carefully what their constituents want. Also, 

Commissioners need to consider the budget more than the other two groups.  

 

Comm. Hobart said it was a learning experience. Commissioners sign the checks but are not 

necessarily experts on law enforcement. As an organization, we need to support MSA as much as 

we can. Comm. Gorden agreed. He said he had notes from the meeting which highlighted that 

MSP had no positions added to rural patrol since the 1970’s. They pointed out the legislature is 

part of the puzzle. Asked if they could have a meeting with all the groups involved. They were 

hesitant, but we’ve got to discuss it openly if we’re going to have a chance to solve the problem. 

We also need clarity about language. The Legislature would likely vote to have sheriffs provide the 

service but not if it effects the finances. Comm. Hobart pointed out Chiefs are not elected and 

need to be more careful about what they say. Comm. Fournier was impressed with the 

information presented at the meeting; and left with the impression they would be willing to meet 



 

 

with any of the groups. It was very eye opening. Jim obtained the 2018 MSP capacity report which 

stated there were 78 less troopers in 2018. If we’re going to get traction, we need to get together 

and join forces with MSP, MSA, and bring in MMA when we’re ready. Admin. Scott Ferguson said 

he had a report showing MSP funding steadily increased over the years although they might not 

be using the money for rural patrol. He said he would share this report.  

 

1. Dates by which proposed legislation needs to be submitted(?) 
     The date is undetermined, but likely to be in the last two weeks of December. 

 

b. Administrative Report – Lauren 

 

Administrator Lauren Haven reported that MCCA’s work on the audit was complete. The auditors at 

RHR Smith are waiting for their quality control department to review their work on the 2020-2021 audit 

before they send the reports to us.   

 

c. Treasurer’s Comments - Norm Fournier 

2020/2021 Audit Report, RHR Smith and Company (if available)  

 

d. Officer Reports: President Reports:  

i. September 14th: Training Day – RSVP and Update  

 

President Gorden explained the details for the scheduled conference day on September 14th 

which will be in person at the Senator Inn in Augusta. He mentioned Comm. Liberty from the 

Department of Corrections will be speaking in the afternoon about integrating jail 

requirements. This led to a brief discussion about the jail bill changing the way payments are 

disbursed from lump sum payments to quarterly payments. This change presents an issue for 

some jails because the money is needed up front to pay for operational expenses. Additionally, 

there are several steps that need to be completed for the funding to be released. For example, 

the money is tied to CRAS reporting. President Gorden said we should bring this topic up again 

later.  

 

5. Affiliate Organizational Committee Reports - recognize those in attendance or who submitted Information:   

a. MSA, b. MARP, c. MACCAM, d. Others 

 

MARP - Probate Register Kathy Ayers reported there was a lack of attorneys in guardian cases. There are 

statutory deadlines that must be met. Part of the problem is the pay scale. The rate that needs to be 

paid is $80, and even at that rate, there are not enough attorneys willing to do the work. Policies and 

procedures around ex parte emergency guardianships were likely to be part of the problem. For 

example, if someone is hospitalized there might be a need for an emergency guardianship. There need 

to be two full hearings in a very short amount of time which is an issue, especially for smaller counties 

that don’t pay as much as the standard $80 rate. Comm. Gorden asked if Ms. Ayers would gather the 

information into a report so we could work on developing a solution. Jim Cohen mentioned the $80 is a 

moving target. That figure was not necessarily going to be enough and there needed to be a plan to 

increase the rate as the number changes to stay competitive.  

 

 MACCAM – Carrie Kipfer reported the association hadn’t met since the last MCCA meeting.    

 



 

 

Admin. Scott Ferguson said he received an update on County Jail funding distributions for FY23 from 

Mitchell Boynton, the Service Center Director of the Department of Admin and Financial Services at the 

Corrections Service Center. Community corrections paperwork was required to be submitted prior to 

the release of the county jail payments. Mr. Boynton was understaffed by two positions and was in the 

middle of crunching budget numbers. However, he said he would try to work on county jail payments by 

the end of the week. 

 

6. Other Business 

7. Adjournment  

 

Comm. Steve Gorden asked if there were other comments for the good of the organization. Hearing none, 

President Gorden invited a motion to adjourn at approximately 10:55 a.m. Comm. Erkkinen made the motion 

seconded by Comm. Hobart, and the motion to adjourn was approved. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

       ________________________________________________________ 

       MCCA Administrator, Lauren Haven 

       

       Attested: 

 

       __________________________________________________________ 

       MCCA Secretary-Treasurer, Norman Fournier 

 


































